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SEMPER PARATUS
USCG AUXILIARY, FLOTILLA 17-6 NEWSLETTER 

BRAVO ZULU

MAY 2016 NEWSLETTER
MEETING: May 2, 2016, Lee Wenner Park building.  Social at 1800, meeting at 1900. Recommended uniform is Tropical Blue with authorized awards and decorations.
Please keep your staff reports to minimum essential information.  We are committed to ending the meeting by 8:30 pm as we have a TCT class afterwards.  We also have a number of awards to present to auxiliarists.  

TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES:  May 28th -  New Member Training – Eight mandated Training Classes at our Flotilla building.  Civilian clothes are okay.  Any questions, please contact Eustace King.  April 30th class has been cancelled.
PUBLIC AFFAIRS:  Public affairs can use some help this summer.  With summer comes the increased operations tempo, as well as increased opportunities to interact with the public.  If you would like to help out, all you have to do is put on your Tropical Blue, or Service Dress Blue (as appropriate), and attend one of the many functions held by various organizations during this busy time of the year as the US Coast Guard Auxiliary representative.  So if you see an opportunity you think should have auxiliary representation, (1) ask and receive the Flotilla Commander’s (FC) approval, (2) dress for success, (3) have a good time (within the proper rules of decorum, of course), (4) record your time preparing and attending on your ANSC Form 7029.  If you give a speech or other activity, work with the FSO-PA to develop and submit an ANSC Form 7030 with the proper mission code.  The flotilla will not be responsible for any costs you incur, such as contributions to fundraisers, entrance fees, food and beverage costs, and such.  However, most organizations waive entrance fees for official representatives of the USCG Auxiliary, so keep expenses to a minimum and you can put your out of pocket costs on the ANSC 7029 for tax purposes (this does not usually include donations if it is a fund raiser, but there are places on your taxes to place those directly to have the same outcome). If you see an event you like and support, contact the FC in a timely manner with the information he will need to make a decision.  Thus you have a double positive – you have a good time and the Flotilla and the USCG Auxiliary increase the already positive perception even more.

PUBLIC AFFAIRS ACTIVITY IN APRIL. Through two very successful events Jack and Donna Miller, Skip Coleman, Rick Bloom, Mike Kareta, Jim Emken, Dan McIntyre, and Janet Strawn helped spread the word about the Auxiliary’s support to the boating public.  During the Harbortown Nautical Flea Market the Coastal Angler Boat Show and Expo at Boaters’ Exchange they reached out to over 800 people, gathering over 60 requests for Vessel Safety Examinations and 30 plus folks expressing interests in attending our About Boating Safely classes, while answering a broad variety of questions booth visitors brought.  Many thanks to them all for their selfless contribution of time and effort.
UPCOMING EVENTS:  

May 14th-15th -
Offshore Boat Races, “Thunder on Cocoa Beach”.  Qualified crews still needed.  
May 17th -
County Commissioner meeting declaring Safe Boating Week.  Uniform – Tropical Blue Long

May 21st -
Safe Boating Class and Waterfest.  Volunteers needed for Waterfest.
May 21st -
Rescue and Survival Training for all R&S Staff Officers representing their flotillas.  

May 22nd -
Proposed Flotilla Water Day picnic

May 25th -
Commander Seward’s retirement at Air Station Miami.

May 28th -
New Member Training, 8 mandatory courses
JUNE FLOTILLA MEETING:  Skip Coleman has lined up Dr. Duane DeFreese, the new Executive Director of the IRL Estuary, as our guest speaker for the June flotilla meeting.  Along with Dr, DeFreese’s talk, he also has a Powerpoint presentation.  Final preparations regarding this will be finalized after May’s meeting and be included in next month’s newsletter.  
ITEMS OF INTEREST:

4th of July will be huge this year due to it falling on Monday.  Everyone will be out Saturday, Sunday and Monday.  Please start thinking about patrols and crew.  If you have any ideas of any special areas that need to be patrolled other than Ski Island or Lee Wenner Park, or any recommendations at all regarding the July 4th weekend, please contact Jack Miller.
We had eight Auxiliary facilities and over 30 auxiliary crew and coxswain in the west basin of Port Canaveral April 23rd practicing underway towing in preparation for the Thunder on Cocoa Beach boat races.  Overseeing this was BM3 Dadlani from Station Port Canaveral, watching each crew closely, taking extensive notes, and providing a highly valuable briefing on each facility and crew.  Over eight hours every facility and crew practiced long and side tows multiple times, improving skills essential to safely assisting any civilian spectator vessels in trouble at sea during the upcoming races.  Since a few of the facilities participating were new to our AOR, valuable experience was gained as these new facilities and their responses were evaluated by both auxiliarists and BM3 Dadlani.  Many thanks to the coxswains and crews, and especially BM3 Dadlani whose watchful eye and leadership made sure Division 17 crews are ready for one of our most demanding tasks, open sea towing.
We lost one of our Auxiliary family members this past week.  Joe Kirkman, immediate past Flotilla Commander of Flotilla 17-2 (Palm Bay), passed away after a long and difficult illness.  His funeral is scheduled for May 7th at 12:30 pm at Ascension Catholic Church on US1 in Melbourne.  Auxiliarists who wish to attend are requested to wear either Service Dress Blue or Tropical Blue Long uniforms.
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